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The Provincial Environment and Natural Resources Officer

REPORT RE: ALLEGED ILLEGAL CUTTING OF MANGROVES 
IN BARANGAY RIOTUBA, BATARAZA, PALAWAN LODGED IN 
THE 8888 CITIZENS’ COMPLAINT HOTLINE WITH TICKET 
REFERENCE NUMBER G20230122-895-1

Respectfully forwarded is the memorandum of CENRO Brooke’s Point, Palawan dated 
January 31, 2023 relative the above subject.

Per memorandum, CENRO Brooke’s Point conducted the investigation and validation on 
January 30, 2023 at around 1:15 P.M. at Sitio/Purok Gadsan, Barangay Rio Tuba, Bataraza, 
Palawan. Investigation and validation revealed that:

1. Alleged perpetrator Mr. Reynaldo Valdez currently resides at Barangay Bobo-Bono, 
Bataraza, Palawan and he was employed as a Forest Protection Officer of CENRO 
Brooke’s Point whose Contract of Service ended last July 2022. As such, Mr. Valdez 
is no longer coimected in DENR;

Mr. Emelito Ramos is said to be a resident of Sitio Gadsan, Barangay Rio Tuba, 
Bataraza, Palawan. However, the team was unable to locate him as his house has 
already been abandoned;

The complainant Mr. Glecerio U. Caballero cannot pinpoint the exact location/area of 
illegal cutting of mangroves purposely for charcoal making including the constructed 
charcoal kiln or locally known as “Pugon”;

Per drone aerial photo documentation, the mangroves in the subject area are still intact 
with no patches or visible traces of clearing/cutting activities; and

Finally, Mr. Caballero admitted that his complaint had been based on the information 
relayed to him by a certain informant coupled with an existing dispute or deep 
personal conflict between Caballero and Ramos as also mentioned by Kagawad 
Doreen Saiyo. Therefore, we concur that Mr. Caballero’s allegations are baseless.

For information and further instruction.

Copy Furnished
CENRO Brooke’s Point, Palawan
File/2023-007/Alleged Cutting of Mangroves/ACG MES Doc. Ref. No. 2023-0852
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